
Tuesday 20 May 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome

A very warm welcome to Leica and her family who 
have joined our school for the very first time, and to 
Esther who joins her big sister at school. 

We hope you have both  settled in well to school 
life and feel very much at home here.

Making reading a priority for home learning

Until recently, reading in the NZ Curriculum 
has been focused almost exclusively on the 
development of technical reading skills. Simply 
reading for pleasure hasn’t been a priority, which 
makes its inclusion in the new English curriculum 
particularly welcome. One of the deep and 
enduring ideas is that ‘Stories are a source of joy 
and nourishment.’

Reading for pleasure counts as learning. There is 
so much research that shows children who read 
for pleasure have all sorts of better life outcomes. 
But we also know we cannot just leave reading 
for pleasure to chance. Working together, both 
at school and at home, we can nurture reading 
for pleasure and make it a joyful, purposeful and 
exciting experience for your children. 

On this topic, here is a great little piece called ‘Kiwi 
kids who read for pleasure will do well in other 
ways - it’s everyone’s responsibility to encourage 
them.’ Nurturing reading for pleasure 

Health & Wellbeing 

Here is an interview between Jesse Mulligan 
from RNZ and child psychologist and mother of 
four, Dr Emma Woodward on the challenges that 
parents and children face with smart phone use, 
particularly around social media. 

During the interview she expresses her support 
for a Telcos new mobile plan designed specifically 
for children, and speaks of how nudges from other 
areas can shift social norms around how children 
can access devices, especially for the use of 
social media. 

Managing children’s phone usage 

Spring into Maths 

Recently we welcomed Julie Roberts, a maths 
facilitator and researcher at NZ Council for 
Educational Research (NZCER) to work with a 
group of our teachers and teacher aides on Spring 
Into Maths. 

This is a structured intervention for students who 
require extra support with mathematics, specifically 
the concepts related to number. Number focuses 
on the study of numerical concepts such as 
those that represent quantities, estimating, and 
measuring. 

Julie developed this programme which is designed 
to be delivered to small groups of students by 
teachers or teacher aides. They will experience 
short, fun lessons using a clear, systematic and 
repetitive structure. 

Julie’s research on the programme has found 
that in short periods of time, students become 
more engaged in mathematics learning, grow in 
confidence, and begin to believe in themselves 
as mathematicians. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Viva il Papa!

Thinking Like a Biologist

In Nikau we have been learning to think like biologists as we explore our living world. In the past few 
weeks we have been learning how to classify something as living and non living and how to classify plants. 

On Friday, we had an awesome afternoon making our own ecosystem in a bottle!

Forces in Nature

Pōhutukawa children are learning about forces in nature - Rū Te Whenua, earthquakes, and volcanoes. 

We have engaged in various fun activities and experiments that aim to build the children’s capabilities in 
thinking and acting scientifically by asking questions, making observations, and drawing inferences. 

Children are also actively using models to demonstrate and communicate their scientific knowledge. 

What does this representation tell us? 

•	 What is left out? 

•	 How does this representation get the message across? 

•	 Why is it presented in this particular way? 

They are learning to understand how these forces have shaped our local landscape and how they relate 
to Mātauranga Māori, Māori knowledge, of earthquakes that occurred over a time span of 1,000 years.

Dog safety day in Kōwhai 

Did you know that the chin or chest is the best 
when you pat a dog after getting permission from 
the owner?

Toast the dog came to Kōwhai to help teach us how 
to be safe around dogs. 

The children loved meeting Toast and hearing how 
dogs think and behave around people. 

We learnt that - if a dog is on its own - LEAVE IT 
ALONE! 

SPORTS NEWS

Events

PTA NEWS

Cross Country
Our school event took place in great weather at Hutt Rec last Thursday. From this we have selected the following to 
represent the school at the Zone event on Tuesday 27 May.

Year 4 Boys - Leo, Roman, Gus, Felix, Ishmael, Boston and Clement.

Year 4 Girls - Brooke, Sithmi, Evelyn, Zahkiya, Saoirse, Kaia, Erin and  Zia.

Year 5 Boys - Felipe, Ronan, Jack, Johnny, Hudson and Milan.

Year 5 Girls - Abby, Siena, Lucy, Ivana, Gabby, Indy and Aisling.

Year 6 Boys - Arlo, Jax, Maaz, Leo, Jagat, Dominic, Lincoln and Night. 

Year 6 Girls - Frankie, Withnye, Mataya, Kloie, Arabella and Madison.

We will be combining with the schools from the Central Zone and in each event the top 20 (regardless of Zone) will 
progress to the Interzone in June.

Year 7 and 8 go directly to the Interzone, Sara, Chanelle, Charlie, Izzy and Amelia will be running in this event.

Thanks to all the parents who joined us at Hutt Rec last Thursday.

KURA AHUREA

Visit from a Special Olympian

Last week, the Pōhutukawa Area was fortunate to host a visit from an ex-pupil, Conor. 

He shared with the children his experiences of competing in the Special Olympics World Games. It was 
wonderful to hear how he set and followed his goals to be selected for the New Zealand football team 
and about his experiences at the competition. 

The children were very engaged in his presentation and had many questions for him. 

It was very inspiring to learn about his journey and his message to the children to work hard on their goals 
and not give up.

Pictured is Conor giving his presentation, with his football shirt and with his niece Bridget, and nephew 
Jack.  

When it is having a snack, keep well back! Toast said, “Don’t run and shout, it freaks me out!” 

We learnt this and more - thank you Toast. 

I wonder why Toast is named Toast? Don’t you?

Catholic Schools’ Day
St Bernadette’s School will be joining us to celebrate Catholic 
Schools’ Day on Wednesday 28 May 2025. This day is an 
opportunity for Catholic schools to showcase their unique 
identity and celebrate their commitment to faith and education. 
The theme for 2025 is “Shine like stars in the world: E tīaho ana 
koe hei rama i te ao”.

175th Jubilee of Ss. Peter and Paul Church Community
The Parish of Te Awakairangi - which includes Ss. Peter and Paul, St. Martin de 
Porres, St. Michael’s, and St. Bernadette’s - will celebrate a significant milestone 
on the weekend of 28-29 June 2025. 
This Jubilee is a celebration across all four church communities, coming together 
in thanksgiving for the faith we have inherited and the mission we continue to 
share.
Every parishioner from all our churches is warmly invited to join the celebration.
Please mark these dates on your calendar:
Saturday 28 June
A Jubilee Mass will be held at 10am at Ss. Peter and Paul Church, celebrated 
by Archbishop Paul Martin. This will be followed by entertainment and a shared 
lunch on site.

Sunday 29 June
9am Mass: A special celebration focusing on children and families, followed by 
morning tea.
5.30pm Mass: This Mass will highlight the gifts and presence of youth in our 
parish communities, followed by a BBQ and a wine and cheese gathering.

For further updates, please refer to the Te Awakairangi Parish newsletter.

Snapshot from Mother’s Day Mass
The Christian Service Leaders prepared special prayer cards for Mother’s Day. 
Our students contributed by creating illustrations and colourful designs to complete them. 
Some of the students helped distribute the cards during Sunday Mass, where they were warmly received by our 
parishioners, bringing many smiles. 
One parishioner described the cards as a “caring touch” from our school community.

Sacremental Programme 

First Holy Communion Session 1 - Sunday 25 May after the 9am Mass

Being Kaitiaki of our school Te Māra Kai!
Another fantastic week of sunny weather and children collaborating from throughout the school in our vegetable garden 
- Te Māra Kai. 
Some were occupied constructing new supports for plants to grow on, while others were excavating to plant fresh 
vegetable seedlings and spring flower bulbs across the school grounds. 
We need more milk bottles! Please send to school your empty and clean 2l milk bottles so we can continue to grow more 
vegetables on our vertical garden frame in a sustainable way! 

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference.  
Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Term 2 - Winter Uniform 
A reminder that all students must now wear winter uniform. For girls this means pinafores or culottes, or intermediate 
skirts. No summer dresses. Boys have the option of wearing trousers. 

 
School Uniform - Donated Items
If you are running low on any items please call into the office as we have a great selection of good quality donated 
uniform pieces available.

Sunday 25 May

First Eucharist/Communion 
Preperation Mass 1, 9am

Monday 2 June

King’s Birthday - school closed

Friday 20 June

Matariki - school closed

Thursday 26 June

Last day of Term 2

Friday 27 June

Teacher Only Day - school closed to 
students

Monday 14 July

First day of Term 3

The Dowse Art Museum VIsit

Last week the Kōwhai students enjoyed a guided tour of the Dowse art gallery where they looked for 
patterns and explored the weaving art exhibition.

They learnt about weaving and practised some weaving for themselves. 

The students also attended a workshop where they made some pattern stamps and printed them onto 
some material creating their own patterned artwork.

We were put into groups with a mixture of Year 3 and 4 students and across classes. We were given a 
plastic bottle with the lid cut off and we had to put in pebbles and soil. 

We were then given seeds to plant. These were all mixed up so all our ecosystems will be different and it 
will be a surprise to see what grows. Then we added grass seed and a few sprays of water. We used the 
lid to seal off our ecosystem and put them in the sun to let them grow.

We are excited to watch them grow over the next few weeks and see what happens.  

What will they grow? Who will grow broad beans? Radishes? Lettuce? Mint?

We have been learning about the process of electing a new pope and the conclave. 

Vatican City’s Sistine Chapel serves as the venue for the election. Without any way to communicate 
with the outside world, the cardinal electors are confined within the Sistine Chapel. Under the guidance 
of the holy spirit, the cardinals, who are all under 80, then cast their votes by putting names on the 
ballot paper, which will be burned. 

White smoke indicates the election of a new pope, while black smoke indicates that no candidate has 
obtained two thirds of the votes cast. 

Our favorite thing that we have learnt about the conclave is how the smoke changes colours. We 
learnt that they use certain chemicals to turn the colour of the smoke to white or black.

Sianne & Kaelyn

The pope-elect enters the Room of Tears, where 
he prays, reflects, and changes into the traditional 
papal robes. 

Meanwhile, the cardinal protodeacon of the 
College of Cardinals appears at the balcony of St 
Peter’s Basilica and announces “Habemus Papam!” 
We have a Pope! 

The new pope steps into the balcony and delivers 
his first apostolic blessing. 

Aalya & Isabella

Slinky experiment to demonstrate and explain seismic S and P waves.

Cracker model of the different types of plate boundaries. 

Using our hands to show different plate boundaries.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies
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